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1. Activities undertaken during the past year

· The conservation efforts of the breeding associations were continued like in previous years and supported with contributions by the Swiss Confederation. At present, appropriate conservation programmes are under way regarding the all of the nine endangered Swiss breeds as well as for the three breeds which are in need of supervision. Most of the conservation measures are implemented in situ: in addition, the conservation of breeds of goats, the Freiberger horse and Evolène bovines are aided by ex situ projects (setting up of sperm banks). 
· Last year a project in favour of the native bee breeds was started for the first time. In a dissertation the genetic diversity of honey bees in Switzerland is being examined and documented. 
· End of February 2003 the NC participated in the workshop „Cryopreservation“ in Paris.

· Beginning of March 2003 the NC had the opportunity of presenting its Country Report during the workshop in Slowenia .

2. Situation regarding the SoW Country Report

The Country Report Switzerland was presented to FAO end of November 2002. The NCC, appointed by the Federal Office for Agriculture (FOAG), consisting of seven members coming from the research field, universities and breeding associations had four meetings. Before being finished the report was given for consultation to all interested parties who then had the opportunity of rendering a written opinion.    

3. Principal activities planned for the coming year

· Revision and supplementation of the data in DAD-IS and supplementation of the EAAP-Database with missing breed portraits.

· Adaptation of the national plan of action dating from 1998 on the basis of the omissions and necessities revealed by the Country Report. An additional study entrusted by FOAG aims to show the appropriate measures to garantee the diversity of breeds in Switzerland at longer term and in a sustainable way.

· Preparation of a brochure on the genetic diversity of Swiss farm animals.

· Clarification of possibility of setting up a national data-bank, perhaps in collaboration with the breeding organisations. 

